
   
 

 

 

Hello and welcome to our weekly Newsletter………… 

 
Lower Formal visit  

Lower Formal visited Pickering castle during our ‘Out and About’ trip last week. The 
students wrote ‘thank you’ letters to the Castle staff and dropped them off this morning. 
We then watched the steam train leave the station before going on to St Peter and St Paul's 
Church in Pickering. There was a table set up with photographs of the late Queen Elizabeth 
II and a book of condolences. We wrote a message on behalf of Welburn Hall School pupils 
and staff; some students wrote their own individual messages. A lovely morning with 
excellent behaviour from the students!  
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Yesterday Lower Formal 
celebrated National 
Hobbit Day 2022 by 
designing and creating 
some Hobbit Holes using a 
variety of media including 
Mod Roc, Papier Mache, 
chicken wire and 
cardboard with a wooden 
door. We will be finishing 
these next week to 
include paint, leaves 
twigs and moss. We 
followed this by doing a 
Hobbit Treasure Trail 
around the grounds which 
was lots of fun! 

 



   
 

 

 
Our Hobbit Treasure Trail 
 

                 
 

               
 
 
 
 

Today in our outdoor learning session we have been creating a storyboard using stones.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
            
 
 
 
     
 
 

 
 
 
      
 
 
 



   
 

 

 
   
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In Mr Western’s Class we have been looking 
at the organs in the body and then cells. We 
have made our own cells.  
The parachute was acting at the cell membrane, we were the cytoplasm and the ball was 
the nucleus. 



   
 

 

****Influenza Immunisations Reminder**** 
 
Influenza vaccinations will take place on 27 September 2022.  Please complete the link below to 
give your consent. The code you require to register for our school is HG121766 
 

https://www.hdftsais.co.uk/Forms/Flu 

Head Lice and Nits 
Please note that there has been a couple of reports of head lice in school. Please could you regularly 
check your child's hair and treat if necessary. Please click here to view the NHS website for further 
information. Thank you. 

 
Consent Forms 
Thank you to all those who have returned their child’s consent/starter pack forms – our records have 
been updated accordingly. There are still a handful of forms that have not yet been returned. It is 
extremely important that the information and contact details we hold are current and up to date for 
your child, so please can you make it a priority to return the forms by Monday 26th September. Please 
also note that class trips cannot go ahead until we have these consents back.  Copies of missing forms 
have been put in book bags today.  Thank you. 
 
School Dinner Arrears 
School is currently owed £423.85 for school dinners. Please ensure that your account is always in 
credit and regularly checked. To help manage your account, ParentPay provides the opportunity 
to set up low balance, new item and payment email or text alerts. 
 

• Go to paretnpay.com 

• Navigate to Communications > Alert Settings 

 

Additional Information: School lunches will be menu week one next week 

ParentPay Accounts 
Thank you to all who have activated their ParentPay accounts.   
 
As of today, 56% of ParentPay accounts have NOT been activated and many of those are 
now in arrears. Please can you ensure that you activate your account as a matter of urgency 
and bring your account up to date. 
 
Copies of activation letters have been put in book bags. 
 

To activate your account: 

• Go to parentpay.com 

• Log in with the username and password you have received from school. 

• ParentPay will send an email to the email address you entered to verify 

your account. 

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact:  
admin@welburn-hall.n-yorks.sch.uk 
 
We need ALL parents to activate their account, even those receiving Free School Meals to 
ensure you receive the full benefits of the system. Thank you! 
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